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Welcome to 2017. We are starting out the 
year with the Grand Masterôs visit at our first 
Stated Meeting of 2017 on Thursday, January 
12th, in what will be a very busy stated 
meeting. Please attend if at all possible. Our 
JW has promised us an excellent meal at 6:00 
PM, with our stated at 7:00 PM.   
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Grand Lodge will be held in Bend this year on 
Thursday and Friday, June 1st and 2nd and 
I urge you all to mark your calendars. If you 
have never attended a Grand Lodge this is your 
opportunity to do so. Itôs an outstanding      
experience to see how Masonry functions at the 
highest levels. It also offers you the             
opportunity to meet and get to know Masons 
from Oregon and other jurisdictions from 
around the world. A truly enlightening        
experience! 
 

This year we will continue to improve the 
lodge, both inside and out. We will be         
concentrating on degree work and making  
ourselves better Masons. We will continue to 
use the forth Thursday of each month for   
practices and improving our proficiency in 
degree work. We will also work on any areas 
you wish, you need only ask. A lot will be  
happening this year so follow the Trestle Board 
and web page for updates. 
 

C    M 
 

ñA Freemason is distinguished from the rest of 
Mankind by the consistent unrestrained       
rectitude of his conduct. Other men are honest 
in fear of punishment, which the law might 
inflect; they are religious in expectation of  
being rewarded, or in dread of the devil in the 

From the East 

next world. A Freemason would be just if there 
were no laws, human or divine except those 
written in his heart by the tenants of our Craft 
and the finger of his Creator. In every climate, 
under every system of religion, he is the same.  
He kneels before the Universal Throne of God 
in gratitude for the blessings he has received 
and humble solicitation for his future protec-
tion. He venerates the good men of all reli-
gions. He disturbs not the religion of others.  
He restrains his passions, because they cannot 
be indulged without injuring his neighbor or 
himself. He gives no offense, because he does 
not choose to be offended. He contracts no 
debts which he is certain he cannot discharge, 
because he is honest upon principle.ò 
 

ñThe Character of a Freemasonò 
From the 1823 Farmer's Almanac 

Andover, Massachusetts 
 

 

 

In Scotland, written records of the 1600s show 
the existence of a considerable number of  
lodges of operative masons, with a proportion 
of non-operative brethren, some of them of 
high social rank, but without sufficient         
involvement to take control, so that the lodges 
remained operative in overall character as late 
as the 1720s. A wider organization of these 
lodges is suggested through provisions of the 
Schaw Statutes of 1598/99. Scottish masons 
had rudimentary ceremonies of admission, 
when the secret "Mason Word" was imparted, 
and versions of the Old Charges deriving from 
English originals. It is certain that Freemasonry 
existed in Ireland during, at least, part of the 
1600s, but little more is known of it beyond a 
few questionable artifacts bearing Masonic 
symbols. 
 

 
 

W    S  S ?  
 

In 1598 these statutes, or rules and regulations, 
were enacted in Scotland to cause the       
craftsmen to observe the ancient usages and to 
live charitably together.  

(continued on Page 4) 

Happy  

New Year! 
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January is the beginning 
of a new year for the 

Lodge. This year seems especially important because we have 
a full compliment of hard-working Masons who have            
volunteered to be our Officers. It seems like it has been a very 
long time since we have had a complete line of officers and I am 
very excited. It is also very important to realize that it takes all 
kinds of Masonôs to make our Lodge great. Each of us have 
something that we can give to our Lodge. Some have the ability 
to work with their hands, improving the Lodge facilities; others 
can do work from home, just by calling members by phone. 
Each of us has a unique talent that your Lodge needs. Take the 
time to give back to your Lodge...please contact me so we can 
put your talents to work! 
 

With the new year comes some additional challenges: creating 
and adopting a budget, making committee assignments, stepping 
into new roles and creating a new Lodge Directory. 

 

As your Secretary, I am charged with the oversight of the 
Lodge, from a ñmaking sure certain things are doneò point of 
view. The new Lodge Directory is only one way that we ensure 
we have good communications in our Lodge. If you have 
changed your address or contact information, please let me 
know as soon as possible, so I can include your updated        
information in the Directory. The easiest way to contact me is    
either by email at secretary@bendbroadband.com, or by phone 
at 503-910-2162. 
 

Terry Griffith 
S  

Secretaryõs Desk 
A  B  L  M   

F  B  P   BIG S ! 
 

Thanks to A LOT of hard work by brothers, their ladies and 
other family members from both Bend and Redmond Lodges, 
the 2016 Masonic Food Basket Program was the most           
successful weôve ever had! 
 

Using recommendations from local FAN (Family Access      
Network) advocates, approximately 60 food baskets were put 
together and delivered to needy families. The North Albertsonôs 
in Bend made us a KILLER deal on all the food items, which 
allowed us to increase the number of overall baskets from past 
years. Most of these were ñstandard sizedò baskets, which    
included a turkey, ten pounds of potatoes, canned veggies,    
butter, gravy mix and rolls. For a number of larger families, a 
large cooked ham was added to the basket as well.  
 

Several of these baskets went to Redmond-area families,       
delivered by Redmond Lodge WM Travis Bryan; the main   
portion went to homes in the Bend area. In addition, 13 food 
baskets were delivered to COVO (Central Oregon Veteranôs 
Outreach) and three to the Shepherdôs House. 
 

We even got a little press coverage from KTVZ on the evening 
news! 
 

A warm and heart-felt thanks to all who helped pull this event 
off, and to those brothers who made some substantial individual 
donations! 

Happy New Year,  
Brethren! 

 

We are starting off this year with a busy schedule and I am  
looking forward to our lodge having a fantastic year!  The Grand 
Master of Masons in Oregon will be here for his official visit 
this month and in June the Grand Lodge of Oregon will be  
meeting in Bend.  These are great opportunities to work with 
and learn from brothers from near and far.   
 

We have some ongoing work at the Lodge with repairs to the 
apartment and replacement of windows in the Lodge room 
which is helping our Lodge to move "forward"!  I am looking 
forward to keeping that going and welcome your suggestions 
and ideas.   
 

Is there something that you would like to see changed or       
improved at your Lodge?  By working together we can make 
great things happen!  I am excited about the upcoming year and 
look forward to seeing you all in Lodge! 
 

Fraternally, 
 

Matt Alexander 
S  W 

From the West 
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Greetings,  Brothersé 

and a Happy New Year 
to one and all! 

 

In a little bit of a departure from past editions of our             
Trestleboard, youôll start to see some comments from your  
newly-elected Junior Warden (JW). This is a VERY interesting 
and varied position...the JW must know his lines of the ritual, 
PLUS the Senior Wardenôs, PLUS the Worshipful Masterôs. As 
third in line in the blue lodge hierarchy, the JW may find    
themselves subbing in for the SW if they are gone, or even the 
Master if he is gone. In many jurisdictions, including Bend 
Lodge, the JW is in charge of the overall lodge facilities and 
often find themselves serving on some sort of committeeé 
grievance, investigative, finance, etc. Sounds a bit like a        
full-time job, eh? 
 

In addition, in most Oregon lodges (as well as most lodges           
nationwide in the U.S.), the JW is in charge of the all-important 
ñrefreshmentò and lodge social activities. Having a pre-meeting 

dinner is very         
important and there 
have been a number of     
Masonic studies that 
seem to confirm the  
correlation between 
meals and               
attendanceé. good 
meals generally equal 
good (or better)      
attendance. Masonic 

meals are an important part of a Lodge meeting...do we attend 
Lodge simply to listen to a meeting or do we come for the 
warmth and camaraderie of our Brothers? A good meal can 
greatly facilitate brotherhood.  
 

Please donôt get me wrong...itôs not like we havenôt had        
excellent chow in the past...but you WILL be seeing a bit of a 
change for pre-meeting  and/or other event dinners. The Master 
and I have shared some ideas about ñspicing things upò a bit, 
and from month to month, youôre just NEVER going to know 
what rabbit gets pulled out of the haté.unless you ATTEND! 
Iôll let WM Ransdall give you his vision on what we have 
planned at the next State Meeting.  
 

One of the biggest challenges for a JW is trying to figure out 
how MANY brothers/guests might show up at any given dinner. 
Better too much food than not enough...but planning for 20 and 
then having 40 show up can lend itself to some grumbling about 
ñsmall portionsò or a lack of variety. NOWé. that saidé 
please help a brother out! If you are planning on attending 
the  dinner preceding the January Stated Meeting, please let me 
know so I can plan accordingly! The easiest way to do that is by 
sending me an email at mackeyns@gmail.com or sending a text 
or leaving a voicemail at 541-816-6052. Notifying me by  no 
later than Wednesday night, January 11th would be greatly   
appreciated! 
 

That first dinner will be an extra special affair as Oregon Most       
Worshipful Grand Master Borland and some of his Grand Lodge 
entourage will be in attendance. Please plan on attending, both 
to welcome MWGM Borland to Bend Lodge, and share some of 
your ideas of what YOU might like to see at future dinners.  
 

Now I recognize that some brothers may have special dietary 
needs, or they may be vegetarians, etc. This is NOT a problem 
as long as I know about it ahead of time. Please do let me know 
if you happen to fall into one of these categories and I will bend 

From the South 
over backwards to accommodate you!  
 

Two things I am responsible for that fall outside the general 
ñpurviewò of a traditional JW are the Trestleboard and the     
website. I hear occasional comments from other brothers, both 
locally and from around the state about how much they enjoy 
both...but both are ñworks in progressò and they will only be as 
good as YOU make them. By that, I mean Iôd like to hear from 
you about what kinds of things youôd like to see in the         
Trestleboard. B  ñ ò? W ô     

 ? S    M            
? Is the lodge website easy to navigate and does it suit 

your needs? The possibilities are limitless, so make these two 
formats something you look forward to by providing some   
input. 
 

Final thought for this edition...I have a friend and mentor who 
stopped attending lodge a number of years ago. When I asked 
why, he mentioned that on several occasions in the past, on 
lodge night, he might be out working in the field or turning 
wrenches until just prior to the meeting. Heôd look at his watch, 
realize that it was almost dinner time at the lodge, and he would 
get cleaned up and make a concerted effort to come. However, 
he got the impression that some of the other brothers in         
attendance on those nights were looking down on him because 
he was dressed in a pair of jeans and a polo shirt instead of a suit 
and tie. 
 

Thatôs ridiculous! While lodge officers might (and properly 
should) hold themselves to a little higher standard of dress,   
because of their office, the ñeverydayò brother shouldnôt have to 
worry about how heôs dressed when he comes to lodge. The fact 
that he made the effort to attend in the FIRST place is what 
counts...NOT that heôs dressed casually! Now, yes, some extra 
effort or a higher level of dress might be required for special 
events...but donôt worry, and donôt let other brothers ñguiltò you 
into not attending. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thatôs it for this edition! Keep those comments and suggestions 
coming...I have a feeling that together, we can make 2017 a 
GREAT year for Bend Lodge! 
 

Neil Mackey 
J  W 
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(ñFrom the Eastò, continued from Page 1) 
 

Fines were made    enforceable.  Obedience to wardens, deacons 
and masters was enjoined. Cowans were prevented from      
working under any master, and other rules and regulations per-
taining to craftsmen were made mandatory.  
 

In 1599 these statutes were amended at the request of            
Kilwinning Lodge in an attempt to receive royal recognition.  
The masters convened at Edinburgh and thirteen articles were 
adopted. Royal recognition was obtained in part. 
 

From óThe Masonic Trowelô 
 

I look forward to seeing you in lodgeé 
 

Fraternally, 

Wm. Lee Ransdall 
M  

ATTENTION ALL  
CENTRAL OREGON MASONS! 

 

Most Worshipful Grand Master Arthur L. Borland and other Grand Lodge officers 
will be in attendance at Bend Lodge #139ôs first Stated Meeting of 2017,      

T , J  12   7.  

All Masonic personnel and their families are cordially invited to attend and give 
MWGM Borland a proper Central Oregon hello! 

 

With the Grand Master and other Grand Lodge dignitaries visiting 
Bend Lodge on Thursday night, January 12th, the pre-meeting dinner 
will be a more formal event (including better-than-usual food) than 

monthly pre-meeting dinnersé 
 

For that reason, PLEASE give your Junior Warden a break and     
provide a head count so that we can plan accordingly!                   

Spouses/significant others are cordially invited, as well as Masonic 
brethren from any of the Central Oregon lodges, and sojourners, etc. 

who live locally. 
 

Simply shoot Bro. Junior Warden Mackey an email at 
mackeyns@gmail.com or leave a voice mail/text at 541-815-6052. 
Please let me know WHO you are and HOW many are expected in 

your party (including yourself, of course!) 
 

I would appreciate it if you could let me know by no later than                          
WEDNESDAY NIGHT, JANUARY 11TH! 

�³�7�R�W�V���D�Q�G���Z�H�H�Q�L�H�V�«�� 
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How many people should the Junior  
Warden expect for dinner Thursday 

night???? 


